-----Original Message-----

From: Jim Kosteva [mailto:jkosteva@umich.edu]

Sent: Wednesday, April 02, 2008 6:16 PM

To: Fraser, Roger

Subject: Cover note and lane closure agenda materials

Mayor Hieftje and members of the City Council:

The University has made a formal request to close one lane of Main Street from approximately Snyder to Keech.  The purpose to which the lane will be used is to facilitate the safe and efficient construction of the west facade wall of the new Stadium suites and press box.

The University is prepared to implement whatever package of roadway modifications, signs, barricades or traffic devices deemed appropriate by the City of Ann Arbor to best inform the travelling public of the lane modifications and the choices of alternate routes as well as means of travel available.

It is requested that the lane closure commence about May 1, 2008 and continue through July 2009.  Use of the lane would be restored for the 2008 Art Fair and work completed prior to the 2009 event.

This request is not uncommon to the community and similar lane closures have been accommodated for facilities built adjacent to other major arterial roadways.  While the assurance of improved worker and passing vehicle safety is of paramount importance in this request, the lane closure will also allow for maximum efficiency in constructing the facade wall and maintaining an aggressive construction time schedule that does not extend beyond Fall, 2010.

The University has attempted to demonstrate in public presentations made to Stadium area neighbors and in discussions with Council, that the project is programmed to accomplish the extraordinary tasks of erecting a $226 million 400,000 square foot facility while also ensuring that the construction site can safely accommodate over 100,000 patrons during 15 Saturdays over the next two years.

The University and its contractor, Barton-Malow have provided a number of documents to inform and assist Council in their consideration of this request:

-  Sketches and site plans that outline the wall, its relationship to the overall structure and Main Street roadway.

-  Pictures which portray the type of equipment expected to be 

utilized in construction.

-  Aerial views of a potential alternate travel route and signs 

that would inform motorists.

-  A complete detailed construction schedule for the entire project

-  Two letters from Barton-Malow directed to the University 

Construction Manager, received in response to the university's request to further address citizen concerns, that spell out construction scheduling changes made to date that reduce the morning exposure to construction activity; and provide a characterization of reduced manpower and associated work activities that occur after 8pm and on weekends.

The University acknowledges the challenges that this, and most any, construction project brings to residents in close proximity.  Our restrictive schedule and unique constraints also yield an overall reduction in the length of time the area is disturbed.  Council authorization of the lane closure would yield the safest possible conditions for this project on the west side of the stadium and would reduce the period of time over which the construction disturbance will occur.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Kosteva,

University of Michigan

Director of Community Relations

